
 

 

MAYOR JIM GRAY   CHARLIE LANTER 

   DIRECTOR 

   GRANTS & SPECIAL PROGRAMS 

 
      

 
 
 

200 East Main St., Lexington, KY 40507 / 859.258.3070 Phone / 859.258.3081 Fax / lexingtonky.gov 

  
I:\WP51\HCD\GRANTS\FEDERAL\US DEPT OF JUSTICE\JUVENILE JUSTICE FISCAL INCENTIVE PROGRAM\18-Bluesheet 
Memo.doc 

 
 
TO:  JIM GRAY, MAYOR 
  URBAN COUNTY COUNCIL 
 
FROM: CHARLIE LANTER, DIRECTOR 
  DIVISION OF GRANTS AND SPECIAL PROGRAMS 

DATE: November 6, 2017 

 
SUBJECT: Grant application requesting federal funds under the Juvenile Justice Fiscal 

Incentive Program for the Division of Youth Services  
 
Request:   
Request Council authorization to submit an application to the Kentucky Department of Juvenile 
Justice under the Juvenile Justice Fiscal Incentive Program requesting federal funds in the amount of 
$200,000 to operate the Justice Reinvestment Program serving youth referred by the Courts to the 
Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government’s Department of Youth Services.  
 
Purpose of Request: 
The Division of Youth Services has prepared a grant applications for submission to the KY Office 
of Juvenile Justice requesting $200,000 under the Juvenile Justice Fiscal Incentive Program. If 
approved, these funds will be used to operate a program serving youth referred by the Courts to the 
Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government’s Department of Youth Services. LFUCG will 
partner with Youth Advocate Programs, Inc. (YAP) who will provide wrap-around services to the 
youth selected for the program.  
 
What is the cost in this budget year and future budget years? 
$200,000 is being requested for FY 2018.  No matching funds are required.  
 
Are the funds budgeted? 
Funds will be budgeted if application for funding is approved by the Kentucky Department of 
Juvenile Justice.  
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